
 

Worship Service Today 
8:30 & 10:30 

ON DUTY  

Today: 

July 2, 2017 

Next Sunday: 

      July 9, 2017 

8:30 AM 10:30 AM  8:30 AM  10:30 AM 

Sides- 

Persons:  

  

B. Lee, 
B. Lee 
 
 

        R. Drover, J. White , G. Hiscock                                                                                                                  
G. Bonnell, M. 
Bonnell,  
R. Gregory, 
S. Bishop, 
E O’Reilly 
 

S. Morgan,  
S. Parsons 

 
   S. Bishop; E O’Reilly 
G. Morgan, 
K. Morgan, 
G. Coates,  
G. Taylor 
 
                       R. Hilliard 

Eucharist 

Assistant Amy Anthony 

 

Keith Pack Annette Stone 

 

Michelle Young 

 

Servers’ 

Guild:  
 

   

Altar Guild Barbara R, Edna W, Daphne H, 

Elsie B. 

Irene M, Florence M, Marina LeD, 

Paulette S, Margaret E. 

 

Vacation Bible School (VBS) 
Starts Tomorrow at 9:30 AM and runs through Friday. 

 
Message from Bishop Peddle 

The Right Reverend Dr. Geoff Peddle wishes to advise that the Reverend Irving 
Letto will replace Rev. Jean for the month of July while she is recovering from illness. 

 
Flower Service 

 
 

St. Peter’s Flower Service will be held next Sunday, July 9 at 3:00 PM 
 

 
CBS/Paradise Community Food Bank 

 
St. Peter’s food bank representatives, Jim and Betty Howell would like to thank 
everyone who has and who continues to support the CBS/Paradise Community Food 
Bank via this Church. They hope you would consider donating some of the items that 
are currently in short supply, especially sugar, tin fruit and cookies. Please place 
them in the container provided at the back of the Church. Thank you!! 
 

St. Peter’s Church Library Now Open 
 
Our St. Peter’s Library is now open and located in the Vestry. Please sign out your 
library book(s) on sheet provided.     
 
Annual Meeting postponed until further notice. 
 
Spousal Grief and Bereavement Support Group – Are you experiencing grief due 
`to the death of your spouse? Please join us on Tuesday nights, 7:00-8:30 pm at St. 
Peter’s Parish Hall. This support group provides an opportunity for individuals to meet 
and discuss the loss of your spouse; provide support to each other; and share 
information that may help during the grieving process. This support group is ‘drop in’ 
and supported by Grief and Bereavement Services, Eastern Health. For more 
information, please call 631-9539 or 777-8972. 
 

Mental Health & Addictions Services in CBS 
 

A recovery Drip-in Group has been started at Villa Nova Plaza, Tuesdays 7:00 – 8:15 
pm for adults who want support in their recovery with substance or gambling (no 

referral required). Participants are asked to be at the office by 7:00 pm. If you require 
further information, please call a member of the addictions team at the Villa Nova 

Plaza office at 834-7921. 
 

United Church Flower Service (Upper Gullies) 
Flower service for the Old United Church Cemetery, Upper Gullies will be held 
Tuesday, July 25 at 7:00 PM. All welcome!! 
 

Anglican Fellowship of Prayer Conference 
 
The AFP Diocesan Committee is planning a mini prayer conference, Prayer Matters 
in September 2017. The weekend consists of a healing service at St. Luke’s Church 
in Port-de-grave on Friday, Sept. 22 at 7:30 pm; Holy Redeemer Church Hall in 
Spaniard’s Bay on Saturday, Sept. 23rd with registration at 9:30 am. Guest speakers 



for the day will be the Rev. Laura Marie Piotrowicz and the Rev. Canon Gerald 
Wescott. Lunch will be provide and there is no charge however please register so we 
can know how many people for which to prepare. The weekend will end with a 
closing worship service and Holy Eucharist at St. Peter’s Church in Upper Island 
Cove on Sunday, Sept. 24 at 10:30 am. A time of fellowship to follow. Register by 
emailing your name, home parish, email address and phone number to 
lynchchristine@hotmail.com or call (709) 589-2848. 
 
 

The Heritage Foundation of Newfoundland and Labrador presents… 

 
A Workshop on Adapting NL’s Historic Religious Places 
October 26, 2017 (afternoon) - Cochrane Centre, 81 Cochrane Street 
 
Churches and religious organizations today are facing significant challenges to 
maintain their historic buildings in the face of declining congregations and volunteer 
bases and the costs of operating and maintaining often large, ornate buildings.  An 
increasing number of churches are being closed and sold and even demolished, 
sometimes resulting in conflict within the community.  This half day session will 
provide useful information and tools to religious organizations on the management of 
historic ecclesiastical buildings. 
 
Who will be interested in this forum: 
•          Congregational and parish councils, religious orders and clergy responsible 
for managing historic church buildings 
•          Church conference and diocesan officials 
•          Congregational and parish members interested in preserving their historic 
churches 
 
Please feel free to pass this notice along to interested parties.  
 
To register, visit www.adaptingheritage.ca  
 

 
Remembering the Fallen, July 1, 1916 

“Lest we Forget” 

St. Peter’s History 

Did you know? 
The 1960’s—A Period of Rapid Growth 

 
The 1960’s marked a period of growth that would start talks of dividing the 

Parish of Foxtrap. In 1960, the Reverend Everett Hobbs was appointed as an 
assistant to the Reverend Mark Genge, and a parish council was formed. In 1962 a 
furnace was installed in St. Pater’s Church at a cost of $2,800. In 1961 the church 
received a set of wrought iron church yard gates, a gift from Jessie Coates, an Upper 
Gullies native who had trained as a nurse and settled in Boston. In 1963, the 
Kelligrews rectory was built. The Reverend Mark Genge was succeeded by the 
Reverend David Genge (his brother) in 1965, and during the subsequent five year 
period the parish contributed $24,000 towards the construction of Queen’s College. In 
1968, under the direction of the Reverend Benjamin Burry, a Parish Visitation 
Committee was formed. It’s 35 members would visit the sick, the aged, and patients in 
welfare community care homes, and at monthly meetings would discuss ways of 
extending pastoral care to the suffering. In October 1968 the new cemetery ground at 
St. Peter’s was consecrated by Bishop Seaborn, and a committee was formed to 
consider plans for a perpetual care fund. 

By the time the Reverend David Genge was succeeded by Reverend 
Emmanuel Willis in 1970, it was widely acknowledged that the parish was becoming 
too large for one administration. The new parish of Upper Gullies was formed in 1976 
and the Reverend F. R. Rowsell was appointed its first rector. The new parish 
included the communities of Upper Kelligrews, Upper and Lower Gullies, Seal Cove 
and Holyrood. In the year of its formation a new rectory was completed at Upper 
Gullies on the Cameron Estate, a property bequeathed to St. Peter’s Church by 
Jessie Cameron.  
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